
CLRC Executive Committee Meeting
August 15, 2007

3:30 p.m.
CLRC Headquarters

Attending: Betsy Elkins, Penelope Klein, Bob Brown, Ann Harris, Mary Tiedemann

Excused:  Barbara Grimes

I
Approval of Minutes
· Moved to approve minutes from May 18, 2007.  Accepted as written.
· Moved  Betsy Elkins/Seconded/Unanimously approved

II. Financial Report 
· Betsy Elkins reported that the Finance Committee reviewed the reports and there are no discrepancies.
· CLRC earned $14,000 in interest this year. Campus delivery has had a positive impact.

· CLRC is very pleased with the new accounting system.  
·  P. Klein commented that Courtney will present the financial reports at the 2007Annual Meeting at the Drumlins Country Club on October 4.
III.
Executive Director’s Report
· P. Klein reported that CLRC is investigating a program to offer Public Library Certification through the Palmer Institute based in Long Island.
· CLRC is investigating purchasing OCLC Virtual Reference for members. Cost - $18,000.
· The audit is complete and clean:
· The auditor has recommended that CLRC eliminate use of the signature stamp for checks.  The director will sign all checks under $5,000 with a single signature; all checks over $5,000 will require dual signatures of the assistant director and director.  
· Academic Librarians Roundtable – 7 people attended.  Among other issues discussed, questions concerning the new WALDO delivery fee were addressed.
IV.
Approval of Board Agenda
· Penelope suggested that, in future, Courtney be asked to attend the board meetings to explain the financial data.  All 
agreed to this arrangement.

· Motion: To approve the Board agenda with no changes.  Moved:  M. Tiedemann/Seconded/Unanimously approved.
V. Old Business:
· Administrative Assistant – The position has been offered and accepted.  The new administrative assistant will begin on September 4.
· Personnel Manual – The manual has been reviewed by a lawyer and all suggested changes have been made.  Penelope just needs to consult with the lawyer about a few questions and the manual is ready for board approval.  To expedite, Ann Harris suggested sending electronic copies of the revised manual to the Executive Board for approval to then be sent to the board.  All agreed.

VI. New Business:
· Annual Meeting – Location for 2007 – Drumlins Country Club in Syracuse.  Committee will meet on August 20 to discuss final details.  Alasdair Roberts of the Syracuse University Maxwell School will be our speaker. 
· Library Visionary Award.  CLRC will sponsor this award for the first time this year in honor of the 40th anniversary. The recipient will be decided by the annual meeting committee and will be awarded at the Annual Meeting.  This year, the recipient will receive a $40.00 gift certificate.
· Trustee Manual – Penelope and Ann Harris have been discussing ideas for updating the trustee manual.  They want to create an online resource that is easily updated.  There was discussion about the using a Wiki for planning purposes that will be accessible online.  All agreed that this would be a good idea.
VII.
Adjournment:

Moved:   Bob Brown/Seconded/unanimously approved     

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00p.m.
The next Executive Committee meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on September 26, 2007.  The meeting will begin with a presentation from the auditor.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Tiedemann
Secretary
